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 ZODIAC(R)

ENDALSECT(TM) 

PREMISE FLEA SPRAY

KILLS ADULT AND PRE-ADULT FLEAS

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

DOMESTIC

 GUARANTEE:  
(S)-Methoprene...................0.007% 
Chlorpyrifos......................0.225%

REG. NO.:  21762 P.C.P. ACT

946 mL

 SANDOZ AGRO CANADA, INC. 
SUITE 302, PLAZA 4, 2000 ARGENTIA RD. 

MISSISSAUGA, ONT.   
L5N 1W1

ENDALSECT PREMISE FLEA SPRAY is a contact and residual crack and
crevice and surface spray.  It contains a unique combination of
ingredients that kills both adult and pre-adult dog and catfleas. 
It kills fleas hidden in carpets, rugs, furniture and pet
bedding.  One treatment gives continuous protection against
pre-adult fleas for 6 months.  Direct application of ENDALSECT
PREMISE FLEA SPRAY to the insect also kills American brown and
American dog ticks, cockroaches, ants, spiders, crickets,
silverfish, earwigs and pillbugs.  It leaves no bad smell and no
sticky mess.  Because of the long term flea control provided by
ENDALSECT PREMISE FLEA SPRAY, regular use of this product will



reduce the need for topical treatment of pets for ectoparasites.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

SHAKE WELL BEFORE USING: For effective flea control adjust the
spray nozzle to create a fine spray and apply uniformly without
wetting furniture and carpeting.  Thorough applications produce a
coating which will vaporize into cracks and crevices for insect
control.  If re-infestations occur, repeat application.  Provide
adequate ventilation after use and keep pets and children away
from surface until dry.  Thoroughly treat cracks and crevices,
baseboards, underneath furniture, localize areas of floors and
floor coverings (spot treatment only) and other places where
fleas are found.

PRECAUTIONARY STATEMENTS: Harmful if swallowed or absorbed
through skin.  Avoid breathing spray.  Avoid contact with skin,
eyes or clothing.  Wash thoroughly after handling.  DO NOT ALLOW
CHILDREN OR PETS TO WALK ON TREATED SURFACES UNTIL COMPLETELY
DRY.  DO NOT SPRAY ON ANIMALS, HUMANS, PLANTS, FOODSTUFFS, FOOD
UTENSILS, FISHBOWLS OR ANIMAL FEED AREAS.  DO NOT CONTAMINATE
FOODSTUFFS.  Remove all pets and cover fish bowls before
spraying.  Do not use as a space spray.  Do not use in areas of
food processing plants, restaurants, etc.  where food is
commercially prepared, processed or exposed.  Do not use in
serving areas where food is exposed.  Thoroughly wash all
surfaces that might contact food before re-use.

FIRST AID

If swallowed:  Drink 1 or 2 glasses of water and induce vomiting
by touching finger to back of throat.  Never give anything by
mouth to an unconscious or convulsing person.  Seek medical
attention immediately.  If on skin:  Remove contaminated clothing
and wash affected areas with soap and water.  If in eyes:  Flush
eyes with plenty of water.  If irritation persists, call
physician. 

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  

Chlorpyrifos is a cholinesterase inhibitor.  Atropine sulfate by
injection is antidotal only if symptoms of cholinesterase
inhibition are present.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL:



STORE IN ORIGINAL CONTAINER, AWAY FROM CHILDREN.  Protect from
freezing or high temperatures.  Do not reuse empty container.
Wrap empty container and place in household garbage.

ZODIAC is a registered trademark and ENDALSECT is a trademark of
Sandoz Ltd.

HOT LINE:  1-800-688-7378
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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